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2014 Razorback and Lady Razorback

As everyone should know by
now, the 2014 Razorback and Lady
Razorback 2 year old stakes races
will be held at Remington Park  this
year, instead of Louisiana Downs,
where it was previously held for 20
years.  These races will run
November 8th.  Closing for entries
is Wednesday October 29th. 

Page 9 lists all registered
Arkansas-bred 2 year olds that
have been nominated to the
Arkansas-bred stakes program.  If
your horse is NOT listed and you
desire to enter him/her in one of
these races, the $2,500 Late
Nomination fee must be delivered
to the ATBHA office on or before
Tuesday, October 28th so we have
sufficient time to notify Remington
Park’s racing office of a new nomi-
nation to the list previously provid-
ed to them.  

Each entry will have a $500 to
enter and $500 to start fee that will
need to be paid to the Remington
Park Horsemen’s Bookkeeper prior
to entry or start.

For all who are going to
Remington Park on November 8th,
you can contact Sandy Steinberg,
Remington’s Horsemen’s Liaison
who can help you with lodging, din-
ing within their building or answer
any questions you might have
regarding what they offer owners of
horses in stakes races at their facil-
ity.  Sandy’s direct telephone num-
ber is (405) 419-4459.

If you have any other questions,
please do not hesitate to contact
the ATBHA office.

Good Luck to the owners and con-
nections of the Registered Ark-
ansas-bred Two-Year-Olds that
participate in these two races!!!

LL

2015 STALLION & FARM DIRECTORY

HELP ... 
WE NEED A COUPLE MINUTES
OF YOUR TIME PLEASE!!!!!!!

A Stallion & Farm Questionnaire is enclosed
with this newsletter.  We ask each member to
please complete this questionnaire and return it
to the ATBHA by September 15th, by mail or
fax.  It can be sent by email if you want to scan
and send it that way.

You need to look closely at  two sections.

Pages 22 - 26. These pages include farm
listing, individual farm services, stallions stand-
ing (if applicable), etc. If you don’t stand a stal-
lion, please fill in the information pertaining to
your farm anyway and leave the stallion sec-
tions blank.

Pages 27-30. These pages include each
current member’s mailing and contact informa-

tion.  Look at the member listing for you and
make sure your information is correct.  If it isn’t,
please correct it on the questionnaire enclosed.

We are going to be forced to use an auto-
mated system for mailing quarterly newsletters
and the annual directory.  If we don’t have all of
the address information correct, it could be quite
costly.

If you would like to advertise there is a sec-
tion at the bottom of the questionnaire for you to
fill out for your advertising.

If you have ANY questions or don’t under-
stand any of this, please contact the ATBHA
office.

Thank you for taking these few minutes to
verify or update the correctness of our farm and
member information.
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JAMES E. DANAHER - 92, of Pine Bluff, died Saturday, July 26, 2014.  Mr.
Danaher attended East Side Junior High School in Little Rock, where he
delivered milk before school for Dixon Dairy. He worked with Jerry Dean,
who became National Chaplain for the Army. After school and summers he
worked as a messenger for Owens, Ermine & McHaney Attorneys hand
delivering correspondence to local businesses. His family moved to Dallas,
Texas, where he graduated from Highland Park High School. He studied

geology at Texas A&M. 
The family moved to Wichita Falls, Texas, where they owned the Chrysler-Plymouth auto

dealership and a parking garage. He volunteered into military service in 1943 doing his basic train-
ing at Majors Field, Texas. During World War II, he flew the P-38 Lightning with the 54th Fighter
Squadron out of Attu in the Aleutian Islands and was there on D-Day. He remained in the reserves
and was a test pilot for Douglas Aircrafts' B-17. Mr. Danaher was recalled during the Korean con-
flict to open an IFR pilot-training school in Valdosta, Georgia. In the 1950's, he and his brother
prospected for uranium in Utah selling their claims to producers.

Mr. Danaher later moved his family to Pine Bluff, Arkansas, where he raised cattle while clear-
ing land for farming, opened the Kerr McGee service stations, built and operated Island Harbor
Marina as well as digging the canals to develop Island Harbor Estates Subdivision and later form-
ing the Island Harbor Homeowners Association and Volunteer Fire Department.

He was an active member and director of the Pine Bluff/Jefferson County Port Authority from
1978 to 1990 receiving the Outstanding Leadership Award as the Chairman from 1985-1986; a
senior member of the U.S. Power Squadron and a member of the P-38 National Association.

Mr. Danaher, a long time member of ATBHA, claimed his first thoroughbred race horse in
1986. That venture expanded to include building his own training track and stable of "Humble"
horses. He began his stables with the Bible precept "he who humbles himself shall be exalted and
he who exalts himself shall be humbled". He was owner, breeder, trainer and his stable of
"Humble" horses have won many distinguished racing awards. He retired from racing in 2007. He
received three awards in 2011 from the Arkansas Thoroughbred Breeders & Horseman's
Association for stakes winning horses of 2010. He received a Silver Certificate as a member of
Arkansas Council Race Track Chaplaincy.

In 2010, he was honored at the Arkansas-Oklahoma Port Operator's/U.S. Army Corps of
Engineers Navigation Conference as a tribute to those who have contributed outstanding service
to the development of the Arkansas River, its basin and the McClellan-Kerr Arkansas River
Navigation System.
He is a long-time member of Trinity Episcopal Church of Pine Bluff. 

Mr. Danaher was preceded in death by his parents; son, Patrick  Danaher and grandson,
Matthew Danaher. Survivors include two sons, James Danaher, Jr. of Pine Bluff and Tom Danaher
(Kelly) of Norman, Oklahoma; three daughters, Mary Gretchen Castle of Fort Collins, Colorado,
Madeline Udashen of Dallas, Texas and Betty Danaher of Dallas; a brother, Tom Danaher of
Wichita Falls, Texas and his companion of many years and caregiver during his last few years,
Retha Hankins. Also surviving him are he and Retha’s grandchildren and great grandchildren.

Mr. Danaher, aka Mr. Humble, as he is called by many in the thoroughbred industry, will be
missed by all of us whose life he touched or of whom were fortunate to have known him.  Our con-
dolences are with the entire Danaher family.  Rest In Peace dear friend!

Memorials may be made to Arkansas Children's Hospital Foundation, PO Box 2222, Little
Rock, Arkansas 72203. Online register: www.ralphrobinsonandson.com

DON GRISHAM - 84, of Hot Springs, who lived out his boyhood dream of cover-
ing races at the hometown track where he once watched the action through a
fence, passed away August 4, 2014. He was born in Hot Springs, Arkansas to the
late Allen Rueben and Opal Larue (Chitwood) Grisham. Don graduated from what
is now Henderson State University.  He combined his love of journalism and thor-
oughbred racing into a career that began with the Arkansas Democrat. He then

served as a columnist for The Daily Racing Form for thirty four and one-half years. His main beats
were Oaklawn and the Chicago tracks, covering the first Arlington Million 
for the public in 1981.  He also reported on the 1983 Super Derby at Louisiana Downs won by
Sunny’s Halo, the first Oaklawn horse to win the Kentucky Derby.  After retirement, Don performed
media relations for Oaklawn Park Race Track. He won many lifetime honors for his journalism
endeavors around the world, including his induction in 2009 into the Arkansas Walk of Fame. Each
year on April 6, the City of Hot Springs recognizes Don's contributions with "Don Grisham Day". 

Don is preceded in death by his parents and sister, Charlotte Hurst. He is survived by his wife,
Iris Grisham of Hot Springs, Arkansas; brother Danny S. Grisham (Retta) of Steilacoom,
Washington; brother-in-law Overton Hurst (Gayle) of Hot Springs, Arkansas and a host of nieces,
nephews and their families. 

He will be missed by the many many people with whom he encountered during his years as
a journalist.   Our condolences are with Iris and the Grisham family.

In lieu of flowers, memorials may be made to Don Grisham Scholarship Fund at Henderson
State University 1100 Henderson St, HSU Box 7540, Arkadelphia, Arkansas 71999-0001.

PURSE & AWARDS FUND DEPOSITS
DURING OAKLAWN PARK’S

2014 LIVE MEET

Live $ 186,981.81
Simulcast 23,839.49
Advance Deposit Waters 22,784.38
Instant Racing 11,285.16
EGS (Jan-Mar)   206,667.31
TOTAL $ 451,567.15

OBITUARIES

2015 OAKLAWN PARK LIVE MEET DATES
The 2015 live racing season runs Friday, Jan. 9 through
Saturday, April 11.  Racing is conducted every Thursday
through Sunday during the season.  There is also live racing on
Monday, January 19, Martin Luther King Jr. Day , and Monday,
February 16, Presidents Day as well as two Wednesdays in
April - April 1 and April 8.  There is no racing Easter Sunday,
April 5.

Reservations for the 2015 Race Meet go on sale,
Monday, November 24, 2014.

The complete 2015 schedule is on page 4.

Stakes Nomination Fees MUST
BE PAID BY SEPARATE CHECK.

Nomination payments CAN NOT be combined
with other registration and/or membership
dues payments.

JIMMIE L. HALE -  Beloved husband, father, and grandfa-
ther, of Greenwood, Arkansas, passed from this life, August
3, 2014 in Fort Smith, Arkansas surrounded by his loving
family. Jim was born October 10, 1939 in Waldron, Arkansas
to Victor Hale and Frances (Wade) Hale. Jim was 74 years,
9 months and 24 days old.

Jim was an electrician by trade until 1984. Then realizing his dream, Jim
became a successful thoroughbred horse trainer and owner for 29 years. He
was a long time member of ATBHA.  Jim was a man of great integrity who dealt
with everyone fairly and honestly and expected the same in return. In his down
time, Jim loved to hunt and fish. He enjoyed time with his family and memories
made with them were precious to his heart.

Jim is preceded in death by his parents Victor and Frances Hale and one
brother, Joe Hale. He leaves behind to cherish his memory, his loving wife of 40
years, Betty, one son, James Hale and wife Lorene of Waldron, Arkansas, and
one daughter, Gina Pitts and husband Bryan of Tulsa Oklahoma. Papa will for-
ever remain in the hearts of his grandchildren, Jimmie Lee Hale, Nikita Hale,
Austin Hunt, Tyler Pitts, Logan Pitts, and Aaron Pitts. Jim will be missed by all
that knew him and the many whose lives were impacted by him including one
niece, Lisa Ridenhour and one nephew Billy Joe Hale, his many friends and
loved ones, including those in the thoroughbred horse industry.

Jimmie will be dearly missed.  Our condolences are with the Betty and the
entire Hale family. 
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MAKE YOUR PLANS FOR

2 0 1 5

*Pending approval of the Arkansas Racing Commission. 

C O R R E C T E D
MINUTES OF MEETING OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS

OF ARKANSAS THOROUGHBRED BREEDERS' & HORSEMEN'S ASSOCIATION

A meeting of the Board of Directors of Arkansas Thoroughbred Breeders' & Horsemen's Association was held
Wednesday, April 2, 2014 at 1:00 p.m. at the ATBHA office located at 161 Golf Links Road, Hot Springs, Arkansas.

President McDowell called the meeting to order.  All directors were in attendance, with the exception of David
Whited, representing a quorum.

President McDowell asked if there were any corrections or discussion regarding the Minutes from the March 5, 2014
meeting of the ATBHA Board of Directors.  There being none, Linda Anderson made a motion to accept the Minutes as
presented, seconded by Val Yagos, and unanimously approved.

Linda Anderson was asked to explain her suggestion to alleviate future stakes races from being cancelled.  She said
she had talked to others and suggested a person from the Horsemen's Committee be delegated to work from the
Supplementary Nomination List provided by Oaklawn's Racing Office prior to the date of entries, to assure enough
entries would be made for this race to run.  She further said she thought Lewis Mathews, who is on the Horsemen's
Committee, would be a good person for this.  After brief discussion, Motion was made by Val Yagos, seconded by Tommy
Ives, that Lewis Mathews be the delegated person from the Horsemen's Committee to work with Oaklawn and those that
have submitted a supplementary nomination to assure that there are enough entries to alleviate future stakes races from
being cancelled.  A vote was taken and Motion passed unanimously.  

The above led in to discussion regarding MSW races for registered Arkansas-breds during Oaklawn's 2015 live
meet.  It was agreed that the Horsemen's Committee have the authority to address this subject with Oaklawn at the
upcoming meeting or at some other meeting prior to the condition book for 2015 being written.  

Next was discussion concerning the timing of the restricted MSW races during the 2014 live race meet.  Bill asked
Deana, since The Horsemen's Committee had not met with Oaklawn yet this month, to schedule a meeting with Jed
Doro and Pat Pope as soon as possible, this being the last meeting during the live meet, so scheduling of the restrict-
ed MSW races in 2015 could be discussed.

The 2014 Razorback and Lady Razorback was the next item on the agenda.  President McDowell said that he had
again talked with Mike Shamburg at Remington Park and he will send a letter of agreement to him setting forth the agree-
ments of both parties to run the 2014 Razorback and Lady Razorback at Remington Park, Saturday, November 8, 2014.
During discussion on these two races and how the purses are funded, Tommy Ives made a motion to raise the purses
of both races to $75,000, seconded by Susan Watkins.  A vote was taken and the Motion failed by a count of 6 against
and 2 for.  The purse will then remain $50,000 for each race with ATBHA being responsible for the entire purse of both
races.  We will further explain to Remington Park officials that a $500 to enter and $500 to start fee will be collected at
the date of entry and the start date with those funds to be applied to the $50,000 purse of each race.  

A Motion was then made by Stanley Roberts, seconded by Lewis Mathews to write the conditions of the Razorback
as an open race (for colts/geldings and/or fillies) to allow 2 year old fillies a race in which to run, in the event the num-
ber of entries is insufficient to fill the filly race.  A vote was taken and Motion passed unanimously.  

The above led to a Motion being made by Stanley Roberts, seconded by Lewis Mathews that all races previously
for colts and geldings be written as an open race (for colts/geldings and/or fillies - not restricted by sex) to allow fillies a
race in which to run, in the event the number of entries is insufficient to fill the filly race of each stakes race category,
which at this time includes The Rainbow and The Nodouble).

Brief discussion was held regarding the Awards Banquet and any suggestions for the one to be held next year.  Bill
suggested that we ask Eric Jackson to speak at our banquet next year and make the same presentation that he made
to our Board at the beginning of this year. It was very informative and will give our members some insight into what has
occurred over the years that ultimately got us to where we are today.  The other directors agreed.  Deana will ask Mr.
Jackson if he will make the same presentation to our general membership at the Awards Banquet in 2015.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
Bill McDowell, President Deana Echols, Secretary

*Pending approval of the ATBHA Board of Directors

2014 Mares Bred Reports
Turned in as of August 12th

These reports were due August 1st.
If you have not submitted one for your stallion(s), 

please do so immediately sending or filing the original
with The Jockey Club and a copy to 

ATBHA with the applicable $300 recertification fee.

A P Million 3
Brahms 26
Certain 4
Cinnamon Creek 5
Double Irish 12
Explosive Truth 2
Fan the Flame 3
Hamazing Destiny 23
Indy Squall 1
Laffer 3
Macho Rocket 16

Ordained 24
Portobello Road 26
Primary Suspect 36
Prom Shoes 5
Shady Grove 7
Southern Forest 0
Storm and a Half 5
Stryker 9
The Daddy 24
Unbridled’s Risk 2
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Race Horse Reclaim Thoroughbred Rescue
by Deb Adams

As founder and director of Race Horse Reclaim a 501(c)(3) non-profit operation dedicated to Thoroughbred aftercare I am often asked what the history and motivation is behind creating and
maintaining a project as work intensive and expensive as this developed into.  We are now into our seventh year of taking in x-racers and working to re-home them; this is the story.

Let me begin by saying that this work is truly not for profit.  Operating expenses at best break even with incoming donations.  When that does not happen we (we being me and my husband Dr.
Wayne Garland) cover the deficit from our own resources.  While it would be nice to draw a personal salary for the work there are always more horses needing a soft landing and support; I feel for-
tunate to be in a position to work as the consummate volunteer.

The motivation to do this work comes from a deep deep love and sense of gratitude to the Thoroughbred horse.  I experienced and enjoyed a thirty five plus year riding career during which I was
mainly mounted on Thoroughbred horses.  Back in the day (yes, I am of the vintage that can use that expression!) when dressage and jumping riding were developing in this country we Americans did
not have access to the European breeds that dominated the international and Olympic sport.  Most of us who were competing seriously were on American Thoroughbreds or crosses most of which
were x-racers.

My foremost horse that took me around the country to the most prestigious dressage competitions of the time resulting in many national championships and a berth on the United State Equestrian
Team was a $5,000.00 claimer from the Charles Town race track in West Virginia.  His registered name was "Little Davey" and I refined that to "David" as his show name.  He enabled me to train
with the top coaches of the Olympic squad at that time and paved the way to my riding other top horses, most of them Thoroughbreds, both here and in Europe.  We were partners for over twenty
years.

I retired from the show world and life fast forwarded. For business reasons of Dr. Garland's we found ourselves in Hot Springs Arkansas in the year 2006.  Upon connecting with the local riding
community I decided to acquire a horse for pleasure.  Through a friend I found a lovely little Thoroughbred mare (that is now retired with us) whose breeder/owner had died.  To outfit my horse I went
to the tack shop owned by David and Mary Bell and through them other owners and trainers began offering me horses that were no longer racing.  I went to Oaklawn during the 2007 race meet one
day to see one or two and was overwhelmed by how many horses needed a place to go!  To sum up this part of the story I took on a beautiful three year old gelding and then decided to find property
where we could bring more x-racers and help them find homes.  We found that farm in 2008 and from then on took in many horses during the subsequent race meets and throughout the year from the
training centers in Hot Springs.

The most difficult part of the work beyond the labor and the money concerns is finding suitable homes for the horses.  For that reason along with family considerations we returned to Florida,
specifically Ocala that bills itself as the "Horse Capitol of the World" in late 2012.  The horse show scene here is the nation's best especially in the winter months and good horses are in demand.  The
Thoroughbred as a performance horse is making a comeback in all circles and there are now shows just for them!  We shipped with us a ten horse string of Arkansas/Oaklawn horses and have con-
tinued to bring down numerous others in the last two years.  I even took in a starvation case in January that was Arkansas bred and had somehow come to Florida years ago! 

The last three years the Arkansas Horsemen's Benevolent Protection Assoc.. and Oaklawn have donated to Race Horse Reclaim from the collected owners fund at the end of the race meets and
a number of Arkansas breeders and race horse owners continue to donate.  This support has helped us continue the work and insures that Arkansas horses have priority in being able to come into
our program.

We are operating in a lovely efficient ten acre farm.  However, we need to expand the size of the facility and are working to accomplish this in time for the 2015 Oaklawn race meet.  At this writ-
ing I am looking at available properties.  The big contingency is the financial ability to do this and we are going to need the help of continued and substantial donations which are tax deductible.  Along
with this article you will see some images of just a few of the Arkansas horses we have helped find new careers for.  In our continuing ads with the ATBHA newsletter we will highlight more of these
wonderful and deserving horses that have been with RHR.  I have always and continue to maintain that Arkansas Thoroughbreds are some of the finest horses in the world and we are blessed to be
able to help insure a safe future for them.  So I close with heartfelt thanks to our Arkansas' friends and supporters and I look forward to a great 2015 season and race meet!

ABOVE:  Phatzo, 06,
by Father Steve -
Certain Conviction. 
Bobby Hall, breeder

ABOVE:
Toga’s Storm, 08, by 
Storm and a Half -

Toga Rose. 
Triple R Stable

(Robby & Treissa
Robinson), breeders

ABOVE: Florada, 08, filly by Storm and a Half - Preflora
John F. Anthony, breeder

LEFT: 
Advocates Banner,

2000, filly, 
by Bold Anthony -
Copper Advocate.

Mary Roman,
breeder

RIGHT: Elena’s Zarina,
09, by Hesabull -
Theregoesmyemerald.
Janet Dunlavy, breeder
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STALLION DEATH

UNBRIDLED’S RISK, was put to rest at Welch Farm in
Ashdown, AR, May 28, 2014.  He stood in Ashdown for 19
years.

SSTTAALLLLIIOONNSS

By Unbridled’s Risk (1993), Unraced. Sire of 12 crops, 70
foals, 46 starters, 25 winners, $908,915, including Eagle
Town ($67,255, 3rd Rainbow S. [OP]), Will’s a Player
($45,241,2nd Rainbow S. [OP]), Nenantena ($43,420, 3rd
Rainbow Miss S. [OP]), Run Randy Run (7,810, 3rd
Razorback Futurity [LaD]), Chases Comet ($88,510),
Loucille’s Risk ($84,227), Meeither ($66,990), Jasons Jaxon
($50,513, Walt M ($47,475), Hide the Bridle ($35,588).

IF YOU HAVE NOT FILED
YOUR STALLION’S 2014

REPORT OF MARES BRED
that was due AUGUST 1st

process and mail the ORIGINAL
IMMEDIATELY to The Jockey Club

Send a COPY of the Report
to the ATBHA office
accompanied by the

$300 Annual Recertification Fee
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2012 Arkansas-bred Foal Nomination List
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Ace's In My Shoe
Adallastormcat
Arrogant
Audreyann's Bella
Aunt Geraldine
Auntcris'shoes
Be My Caroline
Bethesda Rose
Big Creek Road
Blue Mermaid
Cache Road
Canadian Tyme
Carmen's Picture
Cat Mountain
Certain Lady
Chantmeupbaby
Chilean Queen
Christina Renee
Colonel Frank
Copper Frontier
Copperhead Cross
Court Adjourned
Crucial Storm
Dancewithaprince
Dancingwithshuggie
Datto
Del Rio Leo
Demi Ten
Denver Man
Devalls Bluff Bill
Dontsaymyname
Door of Hope
Dues Are Paid
E Z Cotton
El Porta Bella
Endless Bloom
Espera
Exileonmanestreet
Explosive Verruga
Flawless Jims Fate
Frontier Out Here
Fun Gus Amongus
Givehalfway
Gone Bluffn
Gone Preachin
Hatley Lake
He'soneinamillion
Hide Your Crazy
Higdon Ferry
Hipsy Hayden
Imnotyourlilbuddy
Indygo Lake
Indygo Meadow
Innocent Storm
J K's Jewel
J P of Galilee
Jazzin
Jeri's Vallintino
Jersey
Jessicalea T
Jitterbug Shoes
Jonesboro Polly
Judge T. M.
Keepinupwiththejones
Lawyer Jones
Little Boo Booh

Little Shoes
Madam of Time
Make Big Money
Marianna's Fate
May We Prosper
Mi Parisbreeze
Miss Bellaella
Mr Jerry
Mr Rink Dinker
New Agenda
Nikki's Rose
Nina My Nina
O' Jackie
Ole Dave
Orphan Shoes
Our Doc Tanner
Ourfiftyfiftystar
Ourgirlbusta
Ourlittlestorm
Passing Breeze
Patchofbadweather
Plastic Pearl
Primary Character
Private Jonesboro
Priza Na Half
Prom Songs Fate
Radar's E. T. 
Redneck Attack
Rik Can
Sand Slew
Sea Britts Diamond
Sea Tales
Sergeant Road
Shark Storm
Smoke Storm
Southern Flash
Southern Militia
Starryeyevalentine
Storm Element
Storm Well
Stormy Trail
Stormy's Kid
Super Sexy Susan
Suspect a Storm
Suzy Jones Burrow
Swan Deer
Sylvan Hills Boy
Tailwindstorm
Temple Star
The Checotah Kid
Thunder Ranger
Thunderupalley
Timeless Truth
Tonitown
Touchdown Arkansas
Weast Hill
Where's Lewis
Whitebutton
Winters Beauty
Wirth Road
Wolf City
Zonly

C
C
G
F
F
F
F
F
C
F
C
C
F
C
F
C
F
F
C
F
C
F
F
C
F
C
C
F
C
C
C
C
F
C
F
F
F
F
C
C
C
C
F
F
C
C
F
F
F
C
C
F
F
F
F
C
C
C
F
F
F
F
C
C
C
F

F
F
F
F
F
F
F
C
C
C
F
F
F
C
F
C
C
F
F
F
F
C
C
C
C
C
C
C
C
C
C
F
C
C
C
F
C
F
F
C
F
C
F
C
F
F
C
F
C
C
C
C
F
F
C
C
C
F
F
C
F
F
C
C
C

Commander's Shoes
Asmokingcat
Portobello Road
Portobello Road
Primary Suspect
Commander's Shoes
Storm and a Half
Mr. Trieste
Portobello Road
Sea Prince
Portobello Road
Canadian Frontier
Jonesboro
Primary Suspect
Certain
War Chant
Ile St. Louis
Point Given
Storm and a Half
Canadian Frontier
Hesabull
Closing Argument
Storm and a Half
Sea Prince
Fan the Flame
Storm and a Half
Notional
Half Our
Jonesboro
Jonesboro
Jonesboro
Sea Prince
Storm and a Half
A. P. Million
Portobello Road
Bwana Charlie
Portobello Road
Storm and a Half
Explosive Truth
Portobello Road
Canadian Frontier
Portobello Road
Storm and a Half
Spotsgone
Corinthian
Storm and a Half
A. P. Million
Sea Prince
Littleexpectations
Jonesboro
Storm and a Half
Indygo Shiner
Indygo Shiner
Storm and a Half
D' Wildcat
Jonesboro
Good Reward
Portobello Road
Posse
Street Hero
Commander's Shoes
Jonesboro
Brother Derek
Jonesboro
Oneofthejonesboys
Jonesboro

Mini Minou
My Dallas
Littleriverqueen
Falcon Queen
Prone
Dream Mountain
Be Good Molly
My Maine Girl
Cinnamon Ring
Jamie Marie
Robin's N Beau's
N Etyme Gal
Picture Line
Sporty Girl
Ruling House
Unify
Spunky Star
Pulaski
Kol Simcha
Copper Sunset
Miss Scat Cat
Princess Cart
Crucial Bid
Zarby Dancer
Dazzling Dancer
Madison Grace
Imogen Julia
Five Star Toni
Pampered
Big Mollie
Alltheabove
Lock Your Doors
Rainbows Are Due
Perfectly Agitated
Dunn n Diamonds
Graycious Dancer
Miss Little Rock
Glittering Success
Mariastheboss
Miss D Flawless
Outathere
Soar Above
Give Way
Txakana Baby
Western Side
Shesadorabull
Royal Actress
Lost In Dixie
Next on Stage
Leading Lass
Paillette
West Lake Nessie
Meafarel
Innocence Lost
Sharp Country
Baffle
Jazznwithwindy
Jeri Johnson
She Might Call
Splashappy
Harpy
Dear Alicia
Emeraldforajudge
Harderthanpride
Kellynutter
Miss Kellynutter

Prom Shoes
A. P. Million
Save Big Money
Portobello Road
Artie Schiller
Mi Cielo
Portobello Road
Jonesboro
Petitionville
Ile St. Louis
Jonesboro
Storm and a Half 
Jonesboro
Sea Prince
Commander's Shoes
A P Warrior
Half Ours
Commander's Shoes
Storm and a Half
Mi Cielo
Storm and a Half
A. P. Million
Primary Suspect
Jonesboro
Storm and a Half
Prom Shoes
Macho Uno
Jonesboro
Canadian Frontier
Pollard's Vision
Sea Prince
Thunder Gulch
Portobello Road
Storm and a Half
Storm and a Half
Flashing Bull
Hesabull
Aristocat
Storm and a Half
Storm and a Half
Storm and a Half
Sea Prince
Jonesboro
Primary Suspect
Jonesboro
Einstein
Zanjero
Primary Suspect
Temple City
Kiss the Kid
U S Ranger
Storm and a Half
Eddington
Jonesboro
Artie Schiller
Rockport Harbor
Kipling
Portobello Road
Portobello Road
Jonesboro
Ile St. Louis
Zanjero
Storm and a Half
Afleet Express
Forestry

Sheza Texas Code
Reserve Girl
The Goddess Athird
Lavish Spender
May We
Magicalparisbreeze
Festival Dress
Angel Got Even
I Got Silver
Higher Agenda
Smell the Roses
Devilish Kris
Kennedy's Angel
Klein Manchen
Ain't She A Pistol
Kwaito
Superlative Star
Hot Pistol
Spring Choir
Caladesi Breeze
Preflorada
Hollie Etbauer
Noble Nannie
Holland Polland
Priza
Molly's Song
Regal Sum
Boot Um Bertie
Judy Faye
Flying Kitty
Brittney
Asticou
Totally Private
Sharkey's Iris
Willow Cove
Southern Sky
Texas Yellow Rose
Walt's Music
Element K
Fare The Well
Silver Trail
Storm Brook
Royal Skeet
Stormy Dynasty
Consistently
Heartstrong
Hanyah
Exploited Dancer
Starlique
Merlot Moment
Sexy Soiree
Sunday Matinee
Offshore News
Pretty Toni
Ms. Officer Rocket
Copperelle
Navy Clipper
Sea Robin
Gobedie
Spring Cat
Exotic Bird
Only
In Triplicate
Kirsche
To The Crowd

See NOTE at Bottom of Page 11 for More Nomination Information.
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Colt by Ordained - Prone. Bobby Hall, breeder
Filly by Ordained - Away She Go

Tammy Hornsby, breeder

Filly by Ordained -
Harbor House

Starfish Stable, LLC,
breeder

Filly by Ordained- Only
Starfish Stable, LLC, breeder

Colt by Aristocat - Sugarcane Sweetie foaled May 1st

Colt, by Macho Rocket - Yoo Hoo Too
Starfish Stable, LLC & Tom Mueller, breeders

Filly by Aristocat - Dashing D.D.
foaled April 24th

Filly by Ordained - Constance   Starfish Stable, LLC, breeder

FFOOAALLSS
OF

Filly by The Factor
- Tipping Point
Jim & Sandy
Matheney,
breeders

Filly, by Ordained - Heated Debate
Art Hall & Frank Newman, breeders
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NNNNOOOOMMMMIIIINNNNAAAATTTTIIIIOOOONNNN  IIIINNNNFFFFOOOORRRRMMMMAAAATTTTIIIIOOOONNNN

It seems like live racing just ended --- turn around twice  ---- the horses will start coming back in just three months.  At least this year I’m
not moving the office, but I am contemplating making a move.  I told Bill several months ago that I was thinking about retiring at the end of
April, 2015.  Therefore, we will be looking for someone to fill my position at the ATBHA office.  I would be happy to work with whomever is
hired to get them through any crunch periods or when he/she is on vacation, but I’m not getting any younger and I want to be able to enjoy
my grandchildren while they are still young and while I’m young enough to be able to keep up with them!  In short, I want to have some “Deeda
Days” (as they call days they spend with me)!!!

If anyone is interested or know of someone that may be interested, a few qualifications will be:
1) know Quick Books bookkeeping program; 2) have some graphic design background (to design newsletters and the annual stallion direc-

tory); and 3) have knowledge about a horse and horse terminology.  Of course there is more to it than that, but those are a few qualifications
that will be essential when being considered for that position.

This has not been an easy decision to make, and it still isn’t easy, because I’ve worked most of my life, but life is too short and I’m not get-
ting any younger!!!

With that being said, make sure you get your 2014 registrations ready and turned in before the end of the year.  If you put it off and then
forget the deadline, you will have to dig deeper in your pockets because it will cost you more money in late fees!!!  Forms can be downloaded
from our website at atbha@att.net.  If you have any questions, please call the ATBHA office.

Deana Echols, Executive Secretary

LATE NOMINATIONS CAN BE MADE FOR ELIGIBLE ARKANSAS-BREDS BY PAYMENT OF $2,500 TO
A.T.B.H.A. PRIOR TO ENTRY IN ANY STAKES RACE.

2012 Nomination Information: 67 colts and geldings nominated
  64 fillies nominated

TOTAL 2012 Nominations 131 

It’s been a great year for raising livestock!  The cool wet summer made for a lot of grass and not many horses flies and mosquitoes.  
Remember the 2014 Razorback and Lady Razorback runs November 8th at Remington Park in Oklahoma City.  The later date, a race

track with increasing purses and a brighter future were some of the reasons for our move.  I know there are a few that weren’t pleased with
this move, but the ATBHA Board thought it was a move that was in the best interest of the Arkansas owners and breeders.

You will receive an American Racehorse magazine soon, as I ok’d a mailing to all current ATBHA members.   It seems to be an excel-
lent magazine for people in the horse industry.  Last month’s issue contained an article that would have saved me around a thousand dol-
lars had I read it before purchasing my new mower.  If you have a horse farm, even a small one, you get big discounts on X-Mark and
Massey Ferguson products.  Our association, as well as other state bred associations, have articles in the magazine about what’s going on
in their particular state.

The magazine was previously called Southern Racehorse, because it focused on Texas, Oklahoma, Louisiana, southern states, but
because it is expanding and reaching other states, their name is being changed to American Racehorse.  Check out this magazine when
you find it it your mailbox!!!

I look forward to the opening of Oaklawn’s gaming room expansion.  You might have to park a little farther away, but it will be worth it.
Oaklawn Anywhere is proving to be a success also.  Both of these will help our incentive awards program in the years to come.

Bill McDowell, President

19445 N.W. 95th Ave. - Micanopy, FL 32667     (352) 591-0807
Established 2007 Dedicated to the welfare of retired Thoroughbred race horses.

Many thanks to  Oaklawn Park  race track and the  Arkansas Horseman’s  Benevolent Protection Association
for your continued support in 2014.  We are committed to working with horses retiring from racing during
the 2015 race meet and will be accepting Arkansas-bred horses year round into our program.  We are work-
ing on a major expansion of facility; your support and donations are greatly appreciated  and will help to make
this possible as we go  forward with our mission  to provide aftercare for x-race horses. For more informa-
tion visit www.racehorsereclaim.com, Like us on facebook, call Deb Adams 352-328-7509.

You are invited to attend our Fundraising Social to be held Oct. 13 during the Ocala Breeders 
Fall Mixed Sale at the sales pavilion Tiki Bar!  We would love to see our Arkansas friends there!

Race Horse Reclaim Thoroughbred Rescue
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THE ATBHA NEWS

ATBHA
Welcomes New Members

New or reinstated members since 5/1/14

Joel C Coble - Hot Springs, AR

Charley Mack Richardso - Ft. Smith, AR

Carl Davis - Ft. Smith, AR

ATBHA MEMBERS
RE:  MEMBERSHIP DUES

PLEASE MAKE SURE YOUR MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE KEPT

CURRENT.  ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE DUE

DECEMBER 31ST PRIOR TO THE MEMBERSHIP CALENDAR

YEAR AND ARE DELINQUENT IF PAID AFTER MARCH 1ST

OF THE CALENDAR YEAR.
PURSUANT TO ATBHA RULES AND REGULATIONS (SEE

PAGE 6 OF THE RULES AND REGULATIONS BOOK), IF YOU

DO NOT PAY YOUR ANNUAL DUES BY THE MARCH 1ST

DEADLINE, YOU WILL NOT BE ELIGIBLE TO REGISTER

YOUR BROODMARES, FOALS AND/OR STALLIONS AT THE

MEMBERSHIP RATE.
\

THIS RULE WILL BE ENFORCED.
ANNUAL DUES PAID BY 3/1 ARE $50.00 PER MEMBER

DUES PAID AFTER MARCH 1ST

ARE $75.00 PER MEMBER.
“It Pays To Belong”

A strong association is the result of 
a strong membership.

ATTENTION      ATTENTION      ATTENTION     
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

2015
STALLION & FARM

QUESTIONNAIRE

ENCLOSED


